Dr. Forrest C. Allen, President of Lawrence Rotary Club. Dear President Phog:

Glad to find your letter when I reached home. Now that the date is definitely set, I am wishing to write to several of the past governors asking them to help on the program.

First, since you ask me about the luncheon hours, I suggest that you have Director of R.I Gene Conklin to speak at the luncheon on the general field of International Service. So much was said at St Louis about Post-War Planning, that a definite subject like that would be good to announce.

I suppose you have a good song leader there during the summer. If not, we should be sure to have some good singing, by asking some good song leader. I am not sure that Bill Rice our leader will be in these parts by that date- may be in the war service. But I suppose that you have some good songleader there even if your regular leader is away on a vacation.

Enclosed find a sheet with several plans for the program I want your reaction to the plans. Which would you favor? I wanted to have Ambrose Johnston on the program at the start in the morning right after I give a Governor's Message ave you any other suggestion?

Will you tell me just what hour your club sets for its luncheon. If it is 12:30, can we be ready to start afternoon session at 2:00 if we meet on the hill? Or would your club be able to meet on the hill at the noon luncheon hour?

If you have any special suggestion, fire .

Sincerely